Community Bulletin



No 8/23 12 September 2023

Dear Lord

We pray for a bright and just shared future for all who call Australia home.

We ask that Your grace of acceptance and compassion will guide us.

Let the Creator Spirit lead our journey with the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Peoples of this land.

May we share Your Spirit more deeply; celebrate the gifts You have given us.

Help us appreciate true harmony and peace just as our Old People did;

Keep us strong, make us resilient and remember us in this time.

Now is an opportunity to change our Nation's history for the better.

Walk with us as we write a new chapter together and may we be one in Your love.

Amen.

National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Catholic Council.



Dear Parents and Carers,

Thank you for your support throughout the term. There has been much to celebrate.

Farewell Maureen

After more than a decade of dedicated service, we say farewell to our wonderful First Aid Officer, Maureen Andrews. Maureen has decided it is time to retire and enjoy the sun!

Since she started at Good Samaritan in 2011, there would hardly be a child or family that Maureen had not had contact with in one way or another. She has managed our first aid and medical processes ensuring that the school is prepared to meet the diverse medical needs of the children.

More often than not, Maureen has been the source of loving care for children who have hurt themself or become unwell at school. With a big smile, a generous heart, Maureen has always provided the greatest level of care and support to children and families.



We have all been so very fortunate to have Maureen as part of our school community. She will be dearly missed.



Lord God,

Thank you for the extraordinary love, commitment and creativity

Maureen has given our school community.

Thank you for the way she has served us

and given so much to the children in her care..

We pray that she goes on to find new treasures each day,

and that the blessing of Christ

would be upon all that she does, forevermore.

Amen.

Best Wishes Ms Ganino

At the end of term Luisa Ganino, Home Group Teacher for 6 Gold, will be leaving to commence maternity leave and prepare for the birth of her first child. On behalf of our community we wish Luisa and her family every blessing for what will surely be the exciting weeks and months that lay ahead.

Learning Conversations

Learning Conversations will again be held during week 2 and week 3 of term four: Tuesday, 10 October, from 2.00pm to 7.00pm and Wednesday, 18 October, from 2.00pm to 7.00pm. As we have previously done, bookings are made online. Please do not hesitate to contact the School Office should you have any questions or require assistance in making a booking.

End of Term 3

A reminder that this Thursday is the last day of term for the children.

Friday is a pupil free day as the staff will be engaged in professional learning and planning for next term.

The children do not attend school on Friday.

Awards

Throughout the term we have been acknowledging those children who demonstrated our school values and learning superpowers. There has been so much to celebrate.

I am proud to share with you the children who have received an award over the past three weeks:

Good Samaritan Awards, 25 August

Rita - Foundation Gold

Rojeena - 4 Gold

Principal Awards, 25 August

Danni - 6 Gold Gabriella - 6 Gold Jayla - 6 Gold Nashwan - 5 White Lord - 4 White Leonardo - 4 White



Principal Awards, 1 September

Maya - 6 Red Odelia - Nazareth Red Alex - Nazareth Gold Ella - Nazareth Gold Devin - 5 Green Jack - 5 Gold Dominic - 4 White Mary - 4 White Carlos - 6 Gold



Principal Awards, 8 September

Helena - 5 Green Mirfi - 4 White Joshua - 6 Red Maya - Nazareth Rose Admon - 5 Red Elena - Nazareth Green Athena - Foundation Gold
Peter - 3 Gold
Joelle 3 Gold
Meena 4 White
Antonio - Foundation Red
Isabella - - Nazareth Green



What's Coming Up This Term?

| Thursday, 14 September | 9.00am Step Into Foundation Session 4a 13.00am Step Into Foundation Session 4b | DUTTHIS |
|------------------------|--|----------|
| mursuay, 14 September | Last day of term for children | on YOUR |
| Friday, 15 September | PUPIL FREE DAY: CHILDREN DO NOT ATTEND TODAY Staff Seminar: Term 4 Curriculum Planning | CALENDAN |

| Monday, 2 October | START OF TERM 4 - CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL |
|-------------------|---|
|-------------------|---|

نشرة مجتمع ألمدرسة

12 أيلول 2023

يارب،

نصلي من أجل مستقبل مشرق و عادل مشترك لجميع الذين يعتبرون أستراليا وطنهم.

نسألك أن ترشدنا إلى نعمة القبول والرحمة.

دع الروح الخالق يقود رحلتنا مع السكان الأصليين وسكان جزر مضيق توريس في هذه الأرض.

نرجو أن نشارك روحك بشكل أعمق ؛ ونحتفل بالهدايا التي قدمتها لنا.

ساعدنا على تقدير الانسجام الحقيقي والسلام تمامًا كما فعل كبار السن لدينا؛

احفظنا أقوياء، واجعلنا صامدين، وتذكرنا في هذا الزمان.

فرصتنا ألأن لتغيير تاريخ أمتنا نحو الأفضل.

سر معنا بينما نكتب فصلًا جديدًا معًا ونكون واحدًا في حبك آمين.

رسالة من المدير

أعزائي أولياء الأمور ومقدمي الرعاية،

شكرا لدعمكم طوال الفصل الدراسي. لقد كان لدينا الكثير لنحتفل به

وداعا مورين

بعد أكثر من عقد من الخدمة المتفانية، نودع موظفة الإسعافات الأولية الرائعة، مورين أندروز. قررت مورين أن الوقت قد حان للتقاعد والاستمتاع بالشمس!

منذ أن بدأت في مدرسة كود سامرتن في عام 2011، لم يكن هناك طفل أو عائلة لم تتواصل معها مورين بطريقة أو بأخرى. لقد أدارت الإسعافات الأولية والعمليات الطبية لضمان استعداد المدرسة لتابية الاحتياجات الطبية المتنوعة للأطفال.

في أغلب الأحيان، كانت مورين مصدرًا للرعاية المحبة للأطفال الذين أذوا أنفسهم أو أصبحوا على ما يرام في المدرسة. بابتسامة كبيرة وقلب كريم، قدمت مورين دائمًا أعلى مستوى من الرعاية والدعم للأطفال والعائلات.

لقد كنا جميعًا محظوظين جدًا لوجود مورين كجزء من مجتمع مدرستنا. سوف نفتقدها بشدة.

يارب، شكرالك

آمين.

شكرا لك على الحب الاستثنائي الالتزام والإبداع ألذين أعطت مورين مجتمعنا المدرسي. شكرا لك على الطريقة التي خدمتنا بها

وأعطت الكثِير للأطفال في رعايتها..

نصلي من أجل أن تستمر في العثور على كنوز جديدة كل يوم، وتكون بركة المسيح على كل ما تفعله، إلى الأبد.

أطيب التمنيات السيدة جانينو

في نهاية الفصل الدراسي الثالث ، ستغادر لويزا جانينو ، معلمة الصف ألسادس كولد، لبدء إجازة الأمومة والاستعداد لولادة طفلها الأول. بالنيابة عن مجتمعنا، نتمنى للويزا وعائلتها كل البركة للأسابيع والأشهر المثيرة التي تنتظرها .



ألمحادثات التعليمية

سيتم عقد المحادثات التعليمية مرة أخرى خلال الأسبوع 2 والأسبوع 3 من الفصل الدراسي الرابع: الثلاثاء 10 تشرين ألأول من 1:00 ظهرًا إلى 7:00 مساءً. كما ألأول من الساعة 2:00 ظهرًا إلى 7:00 مساءً. كما فعلنا سابقًا، يتم إجراء الحجوزات عبر الإنترنت. من فضلك لا تتردد في الاتصال بمكتب المدرسة إذا كان لديك أي أسئلة أو تحتاج إلى مساعدة في إجراء الحجز.

نهاية الفصل الدراسي الثالث

للتذكير بأن يوم الخميس 14 أيلول هو آخر يوم دراسي للأطفال. يوم الجمعة هو يوم خالي من ألأطفال حيث سينخرط الموظفون في التعلم المهنى والتخطيط للفصل الدراسي القادم.

الجوائز

طوال الفصل الدراسي، كنا نكرم هؤلاء الأطفال الذين أظهروا قيمنا المدرسية وتعلموتعلموا القوى الخارقة. لقد كان هناك الكثير للاحتفال به أنا فخور بأن أشارككم الأطفال الذين حصلوا على الجائزة خلال الأسابيع الثلاثة الماضية:

جوائز السامري الصالح، 25 آب

Rita - Foundation Gold Rojeena - 4 Gold



جائزة المدير 25 آب

Danni - 6 Gold

Gabriella - 6 Gold

Jayla - 6 Gold

Lord - 4 White

Leonardo - 4 White



جائزة المدير 1 ايلول

Maya - 6 Red Odelia - Nazareth Red Alex - Nazareth Gold Ella - Nazareth Gold Devin - 5 Green Jack - 5 Gold Dominic - 4 White Mary - 4 White Carlos - 6 Gold



جائزة المدير ، 8 ايلول

Helena - 5 Green Mirfi - 4 White Joshua - 6 Red Maya - Nazareth Rose Admon - 5 Red Elena - Nazareth Green Athena - Foundation Gold
Peter - 3 Gold
Joelle 3 Gold
Meena 4 White
Antonio - Foundation Red
Isabella - - Nazareth Green



ماذا يحدث في هذا الفصل ؟

| الخميس 14 أيلول | ألجلسة ألرابعة لبرنامج خطوة إلى ألبريب لطلاب 2024 ألساعة 9 و 11 صباحاً |
|-----------------|--|
| الحميس 14 ايبون | أليوم ألأخير من الدوام ألمدرسي للطلاب |
| ألجمعة 15 أيلول | عطلة رسمية للطلاب أليوم ألمهني للكادر ألتعليمي |

| اليوم ألأول من ألدوام ألمدرسي للفصل ألرابع ألأثنثن 2 تشرين ألأول |
|--|
|--|